
 
 

Topic:  The Board of Directors a.k.a “The Board” 
 
CLLL’s Board of Directors is comprised of 15 volunteers that dedicate their hard work to 
the betterment of all players and families within our baseball community.  Our goal is to 
grow our league, create a baseball learning environment that promotes positive 
sportsmanship and a love of the game while promoting the spirit of Little League.   
 
Each year the league holds it’s Annual Meeting, think State of the Union, where the 
President shares updates and information from the previous year.  Board of Directors 
elections are held at this time, as well.  Any member registered with CLLL and is in 
good standing is eligible to run for the Board.  The elections are structured so that there 
are always 5 members who are returning to the Board so that continuity can occur.   
 
Per CLLL’s constitution, the Board meets monthly to discuss pertinent information for 
the upcoming seasons.  Topics include, but not limited to:  Registration, Manager 
Selection, Facility Updates, League Calendar, Uniforms, Coaching education, and 
upcoming Special Events.  Each Board member gives a report, lengthy discussions are 
had to make sure we are in compliance with our local rules and the Little League rule 
book, votes occur when needed and an overall league status is assessed.   It may not 
always appear so, but the Board is charged with making sure we are player focused for 
over 900 players in the league.  The first 15 minutes of each meeting are dedicated to 
“Public Session.”  At this time, members of the CLLL community are invited to come 
speak with the Board about any questions or concerns they may have. Should you wish 
to come to the Public Session, please contact the league.  Minutes to the meetings are 
posted on the CLLL website. 
 
The Board works tirelessly for you, the CLLL community, to create a positive experience 
for all. 
 
Next Week’s Topic:  The District 


